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April 6, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Stone 
Chair, Assembly Judiciary Committee 
State Capitol, Room 104 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: Assembly Bill 849 (Reyes) – Support  
  
Dear Assemblymember Stone: 
 
On behalf of the California Women’s Law Center, we write in support of AB 849 which 
will help protect the rights of nursing home residents by restoring their ability to seek 
damages for each violation they experience. 
 
Under the Long-Term Care Act, a current or former nursing home resident may bring a 
civil action against a nursing home that violates their rights. Last year, the California 
Supreme Court held that the maximum a victim could recover was $500, regardless of 
how many violations the resident suffered or their severity. As noted in the dissent, 
capping damages at $500 is “plainly insufficient to fulfill the statute’s purpose to deter 
and remedy violations of nursing home patients’ rights.”  
 
Years of lax enforcement and the Supreme Court’s ruling have left residents without 
anywhere to turn to protect their rights by rendering the Long-Term Care Act 
toothless. The pandemic has underscored and added to the levels of isolation, fear, 
sickness and death that has taken place in California’s nursing homes, with complaints 
against these facilities at an all-time high. 
 
Nursing homes are now free from consequence for violations, often sending resident 
victims a $500 check which essentially gives these facilities a “pass” to commit multiple 
violations. AB 849 will deter violations of residents’ rights by restoring nursing home 
patients’ ability to seek damages for each violation they have suffered.  
 
CWLC’s mission is to create a more just and equitable society by breaking down barriers 
and advancing the potential of women and girls through transformative litigation, policy 
advocacy, and education. AB 849 will help ensure that nursing home residents have a more 
powerful and effective path to justice.  
 
For these reasons, the California Women’s Law Center supports AB 849. 
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